Minutes of ESIP Call – July 22, 2008
Next Meeting:  August 26 at 10:00 AM EDT 
Participants
Susan Russell-Robinson (USGS), Anita Hamilton (DFO), Charlie Strobel (EPA), Diane Gould (EPA), David Keeley (GOMC), Hilary Neckles (USGS), Gary Lines (EC), Jim Latimer (EPA), Al Hanson (EC), and Marilyn ten Brink (EPA).
1  hour has  been added as in-kind for all participants.
Organizations Represented within ESIP

At the May 2008 meeting it was suggested that a review of the composition of the ESIP subcommittees might be helpful. Christine Tilburg put together an Excel file (attached to original agenda) along with some changes that Marilyn ten Brink made. Marilyn mentioned that she feels there is fairly good diversity in the composition of the subcommittees. Hilary Neckles agreed that there is a nice balance across different levels of organizations. She mentioned that there have been problems with engaging Provincial representation. Christine replied that there have been many "invites" sent to provincial members, but it has been difficult getting them to participate. Jim Latimer agreed that although the Eutrophication is particularly "small and agile", there could be some more representatives from the Provinces or from towns. Also, he felt that some representatives from the waste water treatment groups would be helpful. Jim suggested that he come up with a list with respect to potential invites for the Eutrophication Subcommittee  (Action Needed: Jim Latimer will create list of potential people to invite to the Eutro group). Hilary suggested that a better idea might be to let form follow function. For example, when groups are contacted about data - that would be a good time to also invite them into the process. Christine thought this was a good idea and will reconnect with the Provincial contacts she has that are providing data. Gary Lines mentioned that the timing might be particularly good to get some Provincial people into the Climate Change subcommittee. He will reconnect with Christine about this. (Action Needed: Gary Lines will create list of potential people to invite to the Climate Change group).
Revised Interactions Figure

Jim Latimer revised the subcommittee interactions figure that was created on May 8 in Boston.  From Jim's original e-mail: "I decided that I wanted to try to make it a bit more consistent and logical from the point of view of the official list of indicators and the subcommittee interactions.  Moreover, I decided to make the figure more explicitly about subcommittee interactions (and thus data flows) and less a conceptual diagram about ecological interactions." Figure was attached to agenda. Christine suggested that the revised interactions figure be displayed on the "What's New" portion of the journal entry along with the summary notes from the meeting. She asked if there were any other revisions that people would like to see. Anita mentioned that there should probably be a connection between Coastal Development and Fisheries and Aquaculture representing regulatory issues and fisheries enhancement. Christine stated that there was already an arrow between the two labeled "changes in industry". Anita thought that was satisfactory.
Terms of Reference

At the May 2008 meeting, the group postponed working on the ESIP Subcommittee Terms of Reference. However, it is now time to revisit the Terms of Reference for each of the subcommittees and determine how progress should be approached for the next 12 months. Christine reminded the group that they had decided to accelerate the efforts of two of the subcommittees and try to produce a fact sheet for each discussing the status and trends for those two subcommittees. The Tides of Change focused on coastal development, fisheries, and contaminants. The group had decided to choose two from eutrophication, aquatic habitats, and climate change and had agreed that climate change should be one of them. Hilary mentioned that although Christine has had some success tracking down aquatic habitat layers, they probably couldn't do a fact sheet by next summer. Anita wondered what the challenges are with the habitat monitoring group. Hilary mentioned that the problem is that the committee is formed of people who do not work at a regional scale. There is a need to find a person to really focus on the data. Al Hanson agreed and stated that the digital data is limited. Anita asked Al if Danika might be interested in the data and Al replied that it wasn't likely as there isn't a lot of educational value inherent in the data. Hilary suggested that Christine keep putting out feelers and continue with the process and perhaps next fiscal year there would be an intern opportunity. 
The Steering Committee therefore agreed that eutrophication was the most logical choice for the second subcommittee. Christine then mentioned that the TOR for these two subcommittee (climate change and eutrophication) need to be changed to reflect this acceleration. She suggested that each subcommittee chair work with Christine on re-vamping the Terms of Reference. (Action Needed: The subcommittee chairs will work with Christine to draft new Terms of Reference with timelines that reflect the next 12 months).
Fact Sheet Introducing Indicators

Christine brought up the suggestion that the Council had for a fact sheet discussing ESIP and introducing the priority indicators. Gary Lines thought this was a great idea. Christine asked David Keeley if the Council still has a Science and Translation contractor. David replied that we no longer have Peter Taylor in this role. Marilyn mentioned that four page fact sheets are not read any less than two page fact sheets and she would suggest that the group aim for a four page effort.  David thought that there might be an opportunity that an agency might have someone on staff that might be able to help once we provide a draft. Christine wondered if the NOAA coastal services center or COMPASS might be option. 
Proposals/Funding

Susan Russell Robinson mentioned that current funding for ESIP goes through November 2008. Right now they are looking to find $32,000 to get through next April when more Environment Canada money will be available. Because we did not get the GeoConnections project time is ticking away and she was wondering if there are any ideas from the agency prospective. Diane Gould stated that there has been some discussions at EPA of contributing money. David Keeley also stated that there are some discussions going on in the background. David mentioned that at the Council meeting there was an unusual amount of attention placed on Susan and Christine's presentation - but nothing has come from it yet. Diane wondered about a rainy day fund. David stated that there is a reserve account and it was briefly mentioned that it might be used. He also brought up that the GOMMI (Gulf of Maine Mapping Initiative) committee of the Council is exploring year-end funds in the US and Canada. This might have been what Mel Cote was thinking of for the EPA. 
Gary Lines asked what the NSDI/CAP program mentioned in the agenda is. David replied that it stands for National Spatial Data Infrastructure/Community Assistance Program and relies on various business and strategic plans in the States. Susan brought up that there has been discussion of the Environment Trust Fund specifically supporting portions of the original GeoConnex proposal - but that money would be for licenses and training and very little would apply for Christine - perhaps a month at most.

Anita and Al suggested several possibilities of funding (though all would be for next year):

· Species at Risk/Habitat Stewardship (would have to involve species in Canada that are at risk)
· New Brunswick Environment Trust Fund

· Wildlife Trust Fund (perhaps Kathryn could follow up with Jane)

· NS opportunities (follow up with Justin)

· Environment Canada's Science Horizon Program

· EcoAction (Al thought the fit would be poor here)

· Environmental Damage Fund (http://www.ec.gc.ca/edf-fde/default.asp?lang=En&n=64EB835C-1)

David asked that committee members keep thinking hard to find money for Christine as it is difficult to skim a little off of various projects for her. Jim Latimer wondered if all of the committees in the Council are scrambling for funding like this. David replied yes, as the Council lost earmarks from EPA and NOAA. Jim asked if there is a citizen support group trying to assist with finding money. David mentioned that there is a call on July 24 to talk about trying to secure appropriations.
ESIP Button

Christine mentioned that Jim Cradock kindly has created an ESIP button (as suggested at the May 2008 meeting). The button can be obtained at http://www.gulfofmaine.org/button/. Members of the various ESIP Subcommittees and Steering Committee are encouraged to put the button on their webpages. Please let Christine know if you put this on your webpage. Currently available on EPA Region 1 website and in the process of being added to Friends of Casco Bay. Anita Hamilton asked if this was brought up at the Council meeting. Christine said that it was on the ESIP agenda (and in briefing packet), but due to a short-time constraint - she can't remember if it was specifically mentioned. Anita also mentioned that there are issues with the ESIP button not being in French. (Action Taken: Christine e-mailed Jim Cradock with a request that a French version of the ESIP button be made available - 7/25/08).









July 22, 2008

ESIP Steering Committee Summary


Page 3  


